
From: Walton, Katherine S. <katherine.walton@afslaw.com> 
Sent: Monday, March 7, 2022 9:16 PM 
To: Beggs, Tauren R - DNR 
Cc: Rodriguez, Gabriel M.; Kristin.Jones@newellco.com 
Subject: BRRTS No. 02-36-588656 
Attachments: 2022 03 07 Ltr to WDNR.PDF 
 
Hi Tauren – Please see the attached correspondence. 
  
Regards, 
  
Katie 
  

 

Katherine Walton 

PARTNER | ARENTFOX SCHIFF LLP 

(SHE/HER/HERS) 

katherine.walton@afslaw.com | 312.258.5567 DIRECT  

Bio | LinkedIn  | Subscribe 

233 South Wacker Drive, Suite 7100, Chicago, IL 60606  

NEW EMAIL ADDRESS 
My new email address is katherine.walton@afslaw.com  
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March 7, 2022 

VIA E-MAIL  
Tauren.Beggs@wisconsin.gov  

Tauren R. Beggs 
Remediation and Redevelopment Program 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
2984 Shawano Avenue 
Green Bay, WI 54313 

Dear Tauren: 

I write on behalf of Newell Operating Company (“NOC”) in response to the 
WDNR’s letter dated February 25, 2022 regarding reported contamination at 
Mirro Co. Plt 2 (Former), BRRTS No. 02-36-588656 (the “Site”).   

NOC has reviewed the WDNR’s letter and is in the process of retaining an 
environmental consultant for the Site.  NOC also has begun its search for the 
documents requested in your letter.  As your letter notes, NOC sold the 
property in or around 2003.  Any files from the time of NOC’s ownership are 
stored off-site and NOC anticipates it will take several weeks to obtain 
access to those files, particularly given that many of its employees are 
working remotely.  Accordingly, NOC requests a 30-day extension of time, to 
and including April 26, 2022, to respond to the WDNR’s document request. 
Once NOC has located the files, it will review them and produce responsive 
information – if any – expeditiously.   

Sincerely, 

ArentFox Schiff LLP 

/s/ Katherine Walton 

Katherine Walton 

KW 

cc: Gabriel M Rodriguez 
Kristin H. Jones (NOC) 


